
MINISTRY OF WORKS AND TRANSPORT
Corporate Communication Unit

March 7th, 2022

PUBLIC NOTICE

The Ministry of Works and Transport wishes to advise the public that there will be a temporary 

closure of the EDINBURGH 500 BAILEY BRIDGE, EDINBURGH – MONTROSE CONNECTOR 

ROAD, CHAGUANAS, on Wednesday 9th March 2022, between the hours of 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM. 

This has become necessary in order to facilitate maintenance works to the Bailey Bridge. 

During this period, the bridge will be closed to all vehicular traffic. As such, the public is 

advised to utilize La Clave Street, the Caparo Valley Brasso Road and the Southern Main Road, 

as an alternative access route during the period.

The Ministry of Works and Transport regrets any inconvenience caused and thanks the public for 

its continued cooperation. For further information, please visit the Ministry’s website at 

www.mowt.gov.tt or call 625-1225.

For further information and updates, visit   
www.mowt.gov.tt and official

social media pages.
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